
From: Schultz, Josie M - DNR 
Sent: Wednesday, November 15, 2023 12:10 PM 
To: nhill@enviroforensics.com; Wayne Fassbender 
Cc: Andy Skwierawski 
Subject: Barb & Rons 02-45-297744 
 
Hi Nick & Wayne, 
 
Thank you for the conversation yesterday regarding the workplan for Barb & Rons. As mentioned on the 
call, DNR has the following comments for the workplan: 

1. DNR recommends that the proposed piezometer, PZ-1D, be double cased as there is still 
significant contamination within groundwater and saturated soil in this area. 

2. Need groundwater deep groundwater flow direction; current piezometers appear to be 
screened in same 25-30’ interval. 

3. Need evaluation for if storm and/or sanitary laterals were present on the north side of the 
property, and/or further evaluation of vapors detected at SG-4 within East Dennison. 

 
I received an email from the City of Appleton that municipal water comes from Lake Winnebago, and 
the well that I recalled to be ~2 blocks away from the site appears to be an irrigation well for the golf 
course. If contamination is found within the deeper aquifer, we may need to revisit if this well needs to 
be sampled. 
 
PFAS is proposed to be sampled in the source wells, however DNR still needs an emerging contaminants 
scoping statement to be submitted.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns regarding DNR’s comments above. 
 
Thank you, 
Josie 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Josie M. Schultz 

Hydrogeologist  – Northeast Region Remediation and Redevelopment Team 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
110 S. Neenah Avenue, Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235 
Cell Phone: 920-366-5685 
Josie.Schultz@Wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 

     

 

l]CJ E] ~ ~ 

http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey
mailto:Josie.Schultz@Wisconsin.gov
http://dnr.wi.gov/
http://dnr.wi.gov/
http://facebook.com/WIDNR
https://twitter.com/WDNR
http://www.flickr.com/photos/widnr/
http://www.youtube.com/user/WIDNRTV
http://dnr.wi.gov/rss/

